Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 10, 2015

1:00pm – 2:19 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, K. Cousins, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham
1) Approval of minutes for June 10, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· No announcements
b. Announcements from administration
· No announcements
3) Discussion Items:
a. Tutoring (Stephen Wentworth) – Mr. Wentworth shared the following:
i. The Learning Center offers tutoring services to students as well as training for tutors.
ii. He is happy to meet with departments to help set up tutoring
iii. The tutoring coordinator is David Reyes and he can be contacted at djreyes@csusb.edu
iv. The Learning Center has tutor training videos and a tutor manual to assist with the training.

v. To view the available tutors and their schedule go to the following link: http://undergradstudies.csusb.edu/lc/Subjects.html 
vi. Mr. Wentworth can be reached at ext. 75038 or swenwor@csusb.edu. 
b. IT Security (Dr. Torner) – Dr. Torner was unable to attend the meeting.  

c. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham handed out a draft list that shows what each department’s priorities for fundraising are for the upcoming year. The dean will reorder the items in order of importance and the chairs will discuss at the next meeting. A brief discussion followed.
d. Assessment Update – (Dean Fleming)
i. Dr. Davida Fischman will take over as the assessment coordinator.
ii. Dr. Hovannesian sent out data to departments before she left.
iii. Anna Wilson from Nursing will be working in the college office during the summer on recruitment and retention of minority students.

iv. Dr. Laura Woodney will be working with PAES scholars beginning in August.
e. Scheduling update (Dean Fleming) – The dean reported the following on behalf of Dr. Williams:
i. As of Monday, the college is at 573 FTEs compared to 478 from last summer.
ii. The go/no go meeting for the 2nd summer session will be on July 27th.

iii. The fall target for the college is 4,676, which is 9% higher than fall 2014. Dr. Williams has contacted Muriel Lopez-Wagner to determine if this target can be amended.

iv. AVP Vanderburgh asked that a total of 2,100 upper division GE seats be added for the fall. CNS, SBS and CAL have each added one section providing an additional 300 plus seats. A brief discussion followed.
v. Advising for winter begins on October 26th.

vi. Priority registration for winter begins on November 2nd.

f. 2015-2016 budget request – The dean went over the budget request list that she sent electronically to the chairs. A brief discussion followed. She encouraged the chairs to send additional or revised requests to her.
g. CNS strategic plan – The dean announced that a goal for 2015-2016 is to create a strategic plan for the college that is aligned with the university’s strategic plan. She made the following suggestions for working on it:
i. The council of chairs take a full day to work on it collectively.

ii. Create a working committee with faculty and staff on it to work on the five goals.

iii. Create five sub committees and each committee will work on one goal each.

A discussion followed and it was decided that the chairs will meet for a half day in September (date to be determined) to get started on it.

4) Other: 

